
REGULAR MEETING 

March 4, 2025 

 

The regular monthly meeting of the Cooke Township Supervisors was held at the 

Township Building, 1700 Centerville Road, Newville, PA.  Present at the meeting 

were Supervisors’ Sangialosi and Batt, Solicitor Matt McKnight, Planning 

Committee Chairman, Andre Weltman, Robert Kough, Jr., Emergency Coordinator, 

residents, Jeff and Margy Schmidt, and Becky Moorehead, and Secretary Frantz.  

Supervisor Strayer moved out of the Township. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the minutes of the February 4, 2025 

meeting, second by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous.  

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the Treasurer’s report as of February 

28, 2025, second by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the checks list for March 4, 2025, 

second by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the ratification of checks written after 

the February 4, 2025 meeting, second by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Secretary Frantz read the roadmaster’s report. 

 

Secretary Frantz reported our share of liquid fuels monies is 75,670.36.  DCNR put 

out for bid for logging on Piney Mountain Extended.  Liquid fuels audit was on 

February 28, 2025 for the years of 2022-2023.  There were no findings. Township 

audit scheduled for March 22. 2025. 

 

Supervisor Batt motioned to accept the resignation of Edward Strayer as 

Supervisor, second by Supervisor Sangialosi. Vote unanimous. 

 

Supervisor Batt motioned to appoint Margaret N. Schmidt to the remainder of this 

year as Supervisor, second Supervisor Sangialosi.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi reported on the COG meeting.  Rep. Barb Gleim continues to 

work on the Food Processing Residual Bill in the House.  Commissioner Jean Foschi 

mentioned that the County will be hosting a Hazardous Waste Collection several 

times during the year.  

 

Solicitor McKnight discussed the proposed EOP ordinance with comments from 

Emergency coordinator, Robert Kough, Jr. and Supervisors. 

 

Supervisor Batt motioned to have Solicitor McKnight to advertise Ordinance 2025-

03, EOP, second by Supervisor Sangialosi.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi and Secretary Frantz had a call with a representative from 

Brightspeed dealing with government telephone issues. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve DCNR to increase parking area and 

install a kiosk on Leeper Farm Rd. at trail head, second Supervisor Batt.  Vote 

unanimous. 

 



Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the mountain creek mayhem race on 

September 21, 2025, second Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Resident Andre Weltman reported that the trash truck was spreading trash along 

township roads.  Parks asked that residents do not put recycle items in plastic 

bags.  The wind catches the bags. 

 

Robert Kough, Jr. reported that he is going to a PSATS emergency management 

seminar on May 4, 2025. 

 

Resident Becky Moorehead read a portion of the Constitution. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to adjourn the meeting, second by Supervisor 

Batt.  The meeting adjourned at 8:20pm. 

   

                                                                                                 Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

                                                                                                  Janet E. Frantz 

                                                                                                  Secretary/Treasurer 


